
Public Hearing 

Harlan County Schools Facilities Plan 
Thursday, March 24, 2016 

5:30 p.m. 

Central Administrative Conference Room 

251 Ball Park Road 

Harlan, KY  40831 

 

(Sign in sheets were made available upon entry to the local public hearing for anyone wishing to make 

comment. There were no names on the list when the meeting was called to order.) 

 

Hearing Officer Eric Bowling, appointed by the Board of Education, called the hearing to order.  

 

Hearing Officer Bowling said the purpose of the hearing is seek public comment on the facilities 

plan. Mr. Bowling noted the hearing was advertised in The Harlan Daily Enterprise, starting on 

March 9, and listed as such time and date. 

 

The only members in attendance are Mr. James Howard and Mr. Kenny Hughes, both facilities 

committee members, our board secretary Mr. Jeff Phillips, and our board members, as well as 

our board attorney Mr. Johnnie Turner and our Superintendent Mr. Michael Howard. 

 

Mr. Bowling stated, “Given that everyone has received a copy of the proposed facilities plan, 

are there any questions from anyone in attendance at this time.” No comments were received.  

 

If not, time is 5:35 p.m., and the meeting of the Public Hearing in regards to the proposed 

facilities plan will be concluded.  

 

Thank you.  

 

 


